January 2016

New Hampshire Site Evaluation Committee
Pamela G. Monroe, Administrator

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301

RE: Petition to Intervene NH Site Evaluation Docket No. 2015-06
Northern Pass Transmission—Eversourse

Dear Ms. Monroe,

On behalf of the Dixville Notch—Harvey Swell Location, we hereby petition the State
of New Hampshire Site Evaluation Committee to grant us full intervention status in the
proceedings for the above-mentioned docket.

The Dixville Notch—Harvey Swell Location is made up of neighbors in
Stewartstown and East Colebrook, all of whom have direct views of the overhead towers
along parts or all of the 3.5 miles, beginning at the transition point where the 8 miles of
buried line transitions to overhead, and ending at a point where the overhead line enters
the Wagner Woodlot.

The negative impacts:

* The visual impact and decreased property values of the petitioning group with
resulting repercussions of less tax money to the towns. i.e. decreased view taxes
It is hard to confirm that the taxed towers will make up for devaluation of
property/loss of taxes to the towns.

* View Sheds disrupted- loss of natural beauty of the area

* Negative impact on normal potential development of land The orderly development
will be unduly disrupted—any new development will not occur.

*  Way of life threatened—the public interest negatively affected

* Natural habitats disrupted

* Negative impact on tourism

* The transition area, resulting in substantial, permanent scar—a 200’ x 300’ fenced
in area. The transition area is presently located at a site with very irregular terrain,
and needs to be reviewed by the SEC.

Please be reminded that the people of each town in the North Country have been
very vocal, nearly unanimously against Northern Pass. The Board of Selectmen of
Pittsburg, Clarksville and Stewartstown have stated that they are unwilling to lend any
support to the Northern Pass project.

We firmly believe that the 200 million dollar Forward NH Fund should not be a
factor in the SEC’s decision making. Itis a dangling carrot. Put that 200 million toward
complete burial. We request full burial, alleviating many of the issues.

Thank you for your consideration of our petition.

Respectfully Submitted,
E. Martin Kaufman
Bradley J. Thompson
John Petrofsky
Co-Sponsors



February 4, 2016

New Hampshire Site Evaluation Committee
Pamela G. Monroe, Administrator

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301

RE: Petition to Intervene NH Site Evaluation Docket No. 2015-06
Northern Pass Transmission—Eversourse
The Dixville Notch—Harvey Swell Location

We, the undersigned, petition the SEC for full burial of the Northern Pass Project.

We are all property owners in Stewartstown or East Colebrook, with a direct view of the
proposed overhead 3.5- mile transmission line, to be constructed in Stewartstown.

Name Address Contact Information

Please refer to separate
signature pages that were
mailed in hard copy to
Pamela Monroe.

Photos of signature pages
will be emailed to
committee.




Dixville Notch- Harvey
Swell Location

Photos of Signature Pages
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